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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Welcome to Term 3! I hope you and your family had an 

opportunity to take some time out and slow down over the 

recent holiday break.

The children have returned to school positive and keen to learn. I 

have enjoyed hearing teachers speak proudly about  individual 

students who have made progress in their reading, sharing great 

writing samples, sharing children’s “sweaty brain thinking” in 

mathematics as well as great sharing stories of children making 

great choices. These are all examples of our student 

demonstrating respect, responsibility and readiness to learn.

2020 thus far has certainly been challenging on many levels and 

NSW still remains on high alert in terms of COVID19.

Thank you for your support in keeping your children home if they 

are unwell for any reason and seeking advice if concerned.

We are continuing with extra cleaning in the school on a daily 

basis, and practising hygiene routines using hand sanitiser and 

soap and water regularly throughout the day. We also continue 

with our Kiss and Drop and Kiss and Collect routines. Thank you 

to parents for turning left out of the driveway, displaying your 

new name tags for your car, and arriving as far as possible at  

your allocated time in the afternoon. These  adjustments have 

made a significant improvement to the process in the afternoon 

and contributes to everyone‘s safety. 

As we look forward to the feast of Saint Mary of the Cross 

MacKillop on August 8th, more than ever we can look back and 

draw on the significance of her life. We are reminded of her 

strength and courage in challenging times. She believed in the 

healing power of her faith in God. Through God’s love Saint Mary 

transformed the lives of ordinary people by reaching out to 

others in need. May we follow her example of “never seeing a 

need without doing something about it”
God Bless,

 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Friday 31st July
Year 6 Pie Drive 
Fundraiser orders 
close

ADVANCED 
NOTICE FRIDAY, 
18TH SEPTEMBER
No staff on 
premises, please 
contact OOSH on 
9676 7293 if you 
wish to make 
arrangements for 
your children 

Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2021 
The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

The preference is to submit 

applications via to the school 

email or by post. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2021 

encourage them to visit the 

school website  or phone the 

school office about 

enrolment applications. If you 

are an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2021 it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

Please continue to check 
our Parent Portal for the 

latest News, Videos, 
links and updates:

OLOL Parent Portal 
Page

"Like a Drum" Choir 
Performance

 
 

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SbLpVTMhm1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SbLpVTMhm1s
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx






Out and About 
We have begun the term on a positive note with both teachers and students refreshed 
after the break and ready to engage in the learning. 

Last night we held our Stage 3 Personal Development evening via Zoom. This was a new 
experience for all of us but the parents, students and teachers worked well together to 
ensure that the required content was delivered in a manner that was accessible. Thank 
you to Mr Owen and Miss Attard for facilitating this.

Library borrowing has recommenced and parents should now see the students regularly 
bringing home books from the library. A reminder that the  Premier’s Reading Challenge 
concludes at the end of next month. Please see the details at the bottom of the page in 
relation to participation.

This term we traditionally hold our Book Week activities. The Children’s Book Council of 
Australia, however, has decided to postpone their Book Week activities until Term 4. As 
our Book Week parade is a special event for both the students and the parents we have 
decided to postpone our Book Week activities as well  to Term 4 in the hope that COVID 
19 restrictions may have eased by then. In the meantime we will continue to look at the 
Children’s Book Council shortlisted books in the classroom and as a school decide which 
book we think is the best.

A reminder that our Year 6 Pie Drive fundraiser closes this Friday, July 31st. All support 
for this fundraiser is most appreciated to assist with funding our Year 6 Graduation disco.

The morning and afternoon drop off and pick up procedures are working more smoothly 
this term with parents adhering much more closely to their allocated times allowing for the 
traffic to flow more smoothly and minimising waiting time. Thank you to all parents for 
assisting with this.

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

As a school we are once again participating in the Premiers Reading Challenge. The 
challenge officially commenced on March 2nd and concludes on Friday August 28th 
which is the last day for students to enter their student reading records. The student 
records can be added via the Premiers Reading Challenge website using the user 
names and passwords provided in Term One.



RE NEWS
On August 8 we celebrate the Feast of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop.
Due to COVID restrictions we are unable to celebrate a Mass or Liturgy as we would 
normally do. We will, however, still be celebrating a Liturgy that will be planned and recorded 
by the students and teachers. The students will then be able to participate in the Liturgy, as a 
class, at a time suitable to them throughout the day.
This term we will be introducing the St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Award. This award will 
be given to one child, per grade, at our weekly assembly. Each week there will be a focus on 
a Mary MacKillop saying and teachers will identify children who try to put the message of the 
saying into action. This award will temporarily replace the Faith in Action Award that we have 
previously had.

The New RE Curriculum.
In 2020 a new Draft RE Curriculum has been rolled out to schools throughout our Parramatta 
Diocese. The purpose of the curriculum is to empower each student to discover a meaningful 
and flourishing life. In responding to the signs of the times and walking in humility in the way 
of Jesus, the curriculum continues the universal Mission of the Catholic Church.

The new curriculum is a stage based program from Preschool to Stage 6. Each stage 
includes eight Learning cycles, one per term, with the exception of Preschool and Early 
Stage One having four Learning Cycles and Stage 6 having seven Learning Cycles.

The new curriculum appeals to “head, heart and hand”, and will see students flourish. The 
desire is to develop a more compassionate and caring society through students being 
“attentive, intelligent, reasonable and responsible.”
Each school in the diocese has been a part of the development of the curriculum and some 
schools have been able to trial the curriculum in 2019. Each school is at a different stage of 
implementation. At OLOL we are currently still following the Sharing Our Story curriculum 
whilst teachers are engaging in Professional Learning about the New Curriculum. 

All our teachers will participate in a Professional Learning Program for the new Learning 
Framework throughout Term 3 and will be well prepared for its implementation. This is an 
exciting opportunity for our community to further enhance our approach to Religious 
Education and promises to offer great learning for our staff and students. We will undergo a
process to develop new and exciting learning opportunities for all students within our school 
community.

Yours in Christ,

Janelle Bawden
Religious Education Coordinator

 

 
 



St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Awards – Term 3

Week Mary MacKillop Saying/Meaning

2 Never see a need without doing something about it.

Help someone without being asked.

3 Gratitude is the memory of the heart. (1907)

Say thank you to everyone that helps you.

4 Be full of forgiveness, hope and love. (26/11/1873)

Forgive others with big heart when they say sorry.

5 There must be charity and gentleness towards the erring of others. (7.8.1888)

Take time to help someone when they have made a mistake.

6 Let not your cross make you unhappy. (28/2/1890)

Deal with small problems as soon as you can.

7 I do not let myself speculate upon anything. (1/12/1898)

Do not talk about someone behind their back.

8 We can do nothing without God. (11/11/1880)

Think about what God wants you to do before you act.

9 Help one another as God does with each of us. (7/12/1899)

Look for someone who needs your help.

10 There where you are you will find God. (1871)

Look for God amongst those around you.



Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in 
Learning Survey 

In the coming weeks we will be inviting students, teachers and parents to provide feedback on 
their experience of our school using an online survey. The surveys are an important part of our 
whole school evaluation and planning process.
 
We would like to invite you to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning 
survey. As we value the role of parents and carers within our school community we would greatly 
appreciate your feedback. The information you provide will be used to maintain our commitment 
to working together in partnership to further improve student learning and wellbeing at Our Lady 
of Lourdes Seven Hills.

This year's TTFM surveys are later due to the impact of COVID19 but will include 5 additional 
questions related to experiences during remote learning as a result of the COVID-19 situation. 
 
The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You will be  able to 
access the parent survey on your computer or mobile device. This year’s Tell Them From Me 
(TTFM) survey window is from Monday, 10 August to Friday, 28 August 2020 (Term 3, Weeks 4-6).
 

New Soccer Goals
We have been in the process of ordering new portable soccer goals for the playground. 
Thank you Mr Ryan and Mr Adams for putting these together. They are nearly ready to be 
put in the playground for use.



Water Bottles

 
Reminder to all parents to send their 
children to school with water bottles. 

Under the current COVID 19 guidelines 
school bubblers have been turned off so 
children need to bring their own water. 

Thank you for your support 

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
LUNCH TIME SALES AT SCHOOL

As has always been the case we are happy 
to acknowledge student birthdays at school. 
However given the current COVID 19 
restrictions we are currently not accepting 
birthday cakes, cupcakes or lolly bags with 
unwrapped lollies. Children wishing to 
share a birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged bring in either wrapped 
lollipops or a small packet of chips. These 
can be distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

Also given the restrictions on adult access 
to the school, lunch time sales 
have also been suspended until further 
notice.

These measures are for the safety of 
everyone. We will review these as is 
appropriate as the year progresses.

ADVANCED NOTICE TERM 3 
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Our next Staff Development Day
will be Friday, 18th September, 
2020.  
There will be no staff on the 
premises on the day. 

Please contact OOSH on
9676 7293 if you wish to make
arrangements for your
child/children.

Term 3 Statement of Accounts have now been issued 
to families. If you have not received a statement, 
please contact Anne during Office Hours. 

During the uncertain time for employment, we are 
grateful for your financial contributions and 
understanding that for many families, who may not 
be in a position to contribute. Fee relief is available 
to support families who are experiencing significant 
financial hardship as a result of COVID-19.There are 
three ways that parents/carers can apply for fee relief 
with the process made as simple as possible. 
Information is available on the CEDP website.

We are here to help. Please contact Anne Korazija if 
you have any questions on 8869 6800 during the 
hours of 8:30am – 3:30pm.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/


Congratulations to students who received Gold Award and Mary Mackillop 
Award

Kinder Janelle Hoang, Eylem Semerci
Year 1 Olivia Penumethsa
Year 2 Aleea Carroll, Charbel AbouYaghi
Year 3 Talysha Johnson, Amelia Laus
Year 4 Kristena Azrag, Tino Kama
Year 5 Aiden Clark, Lucas Laus
Year 6 Alby Bento, Jayden Leota

TERM 3 WEEK 2 MERIT AWARDS

Kinder Jeremy Davis, Jamie Royal, Isabella Cuadros-Botero, Soane Kama,            
Rmaanjot Singh, Jeffrey Zhu

Year 1 Lourdes Sadipoor, Matthew Lual, Taylyn Buckley, Alexander Nowak

Year 2 Sofia Rincon Escobar, Lachlan Byrne, Jeremiah Khattar

Year 3 Zachary Nohra, Johnanthan Awkar, Charlotte Martin, Joshua Shrestha

Year 4 Lucas Albion, Syon Shanker, Ada Feliciak, Mark Onen

Year 5 Emily Biziuk, Cameron Fahey, Jasmine Davis, Pranshu Kumar

Year 6 Ruby Sultana, William Martin, Obama Azrag, Hailey Case



Jacob Whybin

Lead Vocals
Bass Guitar

As well as continuing 
his role as Lead 

Vocals, Jacob has 
been learning the 

Bass since late last 
year and has 

impressive skills! 

Will Martin

Lead Electric 
Guitar

Will is one 
multi-talented 

fellow! He played 
drums for us last 

year and has now 
taken over as 
Lead Guitarist. 

Jeremy Smith

Keyboard

Jeremy continues 

playing the Keys 

since joining the 

band last year. He 

is amazing at 

learning new 

notes for all our 

songs. 

Lucas Laus

Drums

We welcome Lucas as our new drummer this year! He is doing a great job creating beats for our music. 

Isabella 
Fiorenza

Bass Guitar
Isabella has 

been learning 
the Bass since 
last year. It’s 
been great 

having 2 Bass 
guitarists! (3 

including Mrs. 
Willemse!)

Emily Essex

Keyboard/
Ukulele

Emily has great 
music skills in 
Keyboard and 
Ukulele which 

she brings to our 
band and Choir

Alex Layoun &

Jayden Cortis 

Percussion

We are so lucky to 

have so many 

talented new 

members! Alex and 

Jayden are fantastic 

at adding their own 

ideas with percussion

Georgia 
Andrew

Back up Vocals

 Georgia is working 
hard to learn many 
new songs with her 

amazing voice.  
 



In order to continue our Monday 
morning assemblies, we have been 
holding them via a whole school Zoom 
Meeting each Monday morning. 

We have been doing our Welcome to 
Country, Prayer, singing Happy Birthday 
and the National Anthem as well as our 
Gold and FIA/Mary MacKillop Awards.

Starting this week we are also incorporating our Friday grade assemblies by 
giving our Merit Awards and having different classes share an item for the 
school. This week we heard from the Choir! 

Each week we will post the link from the Assembly Recording and Student 
item on the Parent Portal on the “Parents” Section. This way Parents can 
still see the wonderful work their children are doing at school. 

We wouldn’t be able to hold these Zoom meetings without the expertise of 
Mr Adams- who along with Mrs Willemse have created OLOL’s very own                                   
“Green Screen” recording room in Year 5. It’s an amazing space! 

Stay tuned for more great recordings! 

 



Building Child Safe Communities - Volunteer Undertaking

Dear Parents/Carers 

In Catholic Education Diocese Parramatta (CEDP), we see parents and carers as partners in your 
child's learning journey. Parents and carers are encouraged to become involved in our schools in many 
important ways such as supporting classroom learning, being part of advisory groups, mentoring 
programs, coaching sporting teams and supporting other extra-curricular activities, canteen support 
and other kinds of help.

A range of checks and undertakings are required for people who work for or provide services to CEDP. 
These checks reduce potential risk and form part of our strategy to build child safe communities.

CEDP has launched a new Building Child Safe Communities form and online training module 
that all volunteers are required to complete by 30 September 2020.

The purpose of this training is to inform you of the standards of behaviour and other requirements that 
must be adhered to when volunteering for CEDP.

The undertaking should take no more than 5 minutes to complete and the training module      
approximately 10 minutes. Once the form and training modules are submitted, an automated email will 
be sent to you within two business days to confirm the status of your submission.

The undertaking form will expire within two years or when your Working With Children Check expires (if 
applicable), whichever is sooner. At that time you will need to complete the undertaking form and 
training module again. You will receive an automatic reminder email when this occurs. 

Further information on the new online form and training module can be found at 
www.parra.catholic.edu.au and clicking on about us/building child safe communities. Within the form 
you will also find help sheets and a video tutorial to assist you. 

Thank you in advance for your support.

Keiran Byrnes
Principal

Video for Contractors and Volunteers to understand the BCSC process 

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FYXGkMyTlx8&feature=youtu.be


SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB

ORDERS DUE DATE: WEDNESDAY 5TH AUGUST 2020

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5608/bc_420.pdflogue-5/

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5642/bc_520.pdf_420.pdflogue-5/

http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5608/bc_420.pdf
http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5642/bc_520.pdf


YEAR 6 GRADUATION FUNDRAISER - PLACE ORDERS BY FRIDAY 31ST, JULY











ONLINE UNIFORM ORDERS CONTINUE TO BE AVAILABLE

PLEASE BE ADVISED THERE WILL BE NO TRY-ONS FOR 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  WE 
APOLOGISE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE.






